
 

Parochial Administrator:  
Fr. Christopher Gernetzke 

ST. PETER  
ASHTON 

Sunday, February 25, 2018 

ST. MARTIN  OF TOURS 
MARTINSVILLE 

Welcome to the Catholic Parishes of  
& 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC CHURCH 
7121 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562-3912 
(608) 831-4843 
 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 
5959 Saint Martin Cir 
Cross Plains, WI 53528-9312 
(608) 798-2815 
 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
7129 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562 
Principal Kathi Klaas  (608) 831-4846 
 

ST. PETER-ST. MARTIN RELIGIOUS ED 
Kaye Kruchten, Grades 1-5,  
(608) 798-3256 
kayereligiousedu@gmail.com 
Michelle LeVeque, Grade 6 - Confirmation 
(608) 572-3844 
michellereligiousedu@gmail.com 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE   Please see schedule within 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
7:30-8:00 AM Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday - St. Peterôs 
3:30 PM Saturday - St. Peterôs 
9:00 AM First Saturday - St. Martinôs 
Anytime by Appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
May God bless our new parents! Please contact the par-
ish office to schedule the baptism of your child. You are 
welcome to contact the office early to complete Baptism 
Prep before the birth of your child. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Congratulations on your engagement. Please contact Fr. 
Chris at least six months in advance of the wedding. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
If someone is seriously ill, hospitalized or  dying, please 
contact the parish office. If you would like to be added to 
the prayer list or would like a visit from Fr. Chris, please 
call the parish office at (608) 831-4843. 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING ONE 
OF OUR PARISHES? Welcome! Please contact 

either parish office to register. Registration forms are 
also available online www.saintpetersaintmartin.org. 

ST. PETER PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Joanne Roudebush 
 

ST. PETER PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Tom Stafford 
 

ST. PETER  EDUCATION COMMISSION CHAIR 
Joan Pregler 
 

ST. MARTIN PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Deb Brausen 
 

ST. MARTIN CHURCH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Greg Greiber 
 

BULLETIN EDITOR 
Diane Kalscheur  (608) 831-4843 
dkalscheur@stpetermiddleton.org 
Deadline: Friday at 8:00 AM (8 days prior to publication) 

 

 

 

For more information, and to get paperwork 
for enrollment in 3K through Grade 5, please 
stop by our office or call Nancy Meinholz, 
Administrative Assistant, or Mrs. Kathi Klaas, 
Principal, at  (608) 831-4846. 

 

frchris.gernetzke@stpetermiddleton.org 

Fatherôs cell phone (608) 561-7234 Enrollment Open Now at St. Peter School 

Jesus took Peter, James, and John and led them up a high mountain apart by themselves. And 
he was transfigured before them, and his clothes became dazzling white, such as no fuller on 
earth could bleach them. -- Mk 9 2-3 



WELCOME TO ST. PETER & ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 

LITURGIES FOR THE WEEK 

Saturday, February 24 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM             À Linus and Mary Lou Haag 
Sunday, February 25 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM  À Valeria and Clarence Acker 
Sunday, February 25 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM  À People of the Parish 
Monday, February 26 - No Mass 
Tuesday, February 27 - St. Peter 
 8:15AM À Norbert Schmidt 
Tuesday, February 27 - St. Peter 
 6:00 p.m.   Stations of the Cross 
                    Followed by ñEntering Into the Massò lecture  
Wednesday, February 28 - St. Peter  
 8:15 AM À Bill Maly 
Thursday, March 1 - St. Martin 
 8:15 AM À Helen Buechner 
Friday, March 2 - St. Peter  
 8:15 AM À Michael Unger 
 After Mass until 9:30 AM  Eucharistic Adoration 
Saturday, March 3 - St. Martin 
 8:15  AM À George Marx 
Saturday, March 3 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM             À Al Ripp 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM  À People of the Parish 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM À Tom and Odelia Greiber-Karls 
 

LECTORS/EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Saturday, March 3 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM             Joan Pregler 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM  Dee Ziegler 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM Please see new schedule 
 

MASS SERVERS 
Saturday, March 3 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM                      Kaiden Neumaier and James Neumaier 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM                      Logan LeVeque and Jonathan Prado 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM                    Please see new schedule 
 

USHERS 
Saturday, March 3 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM    Roger Frey and Barbara Ploetz 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Peter 
 8:30 AM Gary Hellenbrand and Earl Meinholz 
Sunday, March 4 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM Please see new schedule 

Opportunities for Confession 
Confessions are available from 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 a.m. at St. Peterôs in Ashton on Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays and Fridays and again from 3:30 p.m. until 4:15 p.m. on Saturdays. Confessions are 
also available at St. Martinôs in Martinsville after each 8:15 a.m. First Saturday Mass. Additionally, 
there will be a Communal Reconciliation Service at 6:30 p.m. on March 7 at St. Martinôs. 

 

 

Country Style Breakfast 
at St. Martinõs 

Sunday, February 25 
 

Plan to Attend and Enjoy! 
Serving 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 

 

$8.00 ages 10 - adults 
$4.00 ages 3 - 9 

 

Annual St. Peter Picnic June 16 & 17 
New Committee Members Welcome 

 
 

The St. Peter Picnic Committee is looking for four new members, to help organize and run 
the  festivities on Fatherôs Day Weekend, June 16-17, 2018. If interested in joining this  
committee, please contact Barb Ziegler at (608) 235-7834 or Vern Acker at  (608) 225-9301.  

Lenten Fasting and Abstinence Reminders 
 

Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are obligatory days of fasting and abstinence for  
Catholics. In addition, Fridays during Lent are obligatory days of abstinence. 
 

For members of the Latin Catholic Church, the norms on fasting are obligatory from age 
18 until age 59. When fasting, a person is permitted to eat one full meal, as well as two 
smaller meals that together are not equal to a full meal. The norms concerning          
abstinence from meat are binding upon members of the Latin Catholic Church           
from age 14 onwards.                                               
      Excerpt from www.USCCB.org 

ALL YOU CAN EAT!  Scrambled Eggs, Sausage and Ham, 
Potatoes, Cheese, Pastries, Bread, Coffee, Milk and Juice 

 

Stations of the Cross 
& 

Entering Into the Mass 
Lecture Series 

 

Please note that Stations of the Cross will be 
held at 6:00 p.m. at St. Peterôs in Ashton on the 
following Tuesdays: 
 
 
 
Fr. Chris will be offering a lecture series, titled, 
ñEntering Into the Massò, this Lent. One lecture 
in this series will follow Stations of the Cross on 
each Tuesday listed above, with the exception 
of Tuesday, March 13. There will also be time 
for Q & A. All are welcome to attend any or all 
of these opportunities. 

February 27 
March 6, 13, 20 

Totus Tuus 
July 15- 20, 2018 

Please save the dates - The Totus Tuus summer youth program will be hosted at St. Peterôs the week of July 15th-20th!!! This is 
a week-long program dedicated to sharing the Gospel and promoting the Catholic faith. It is a lot like summer camp and is held 
right at St. Peterôs during the day from 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. (Monday through Friday) for students going into Grades 1 through 6, 
and in the evenings from 7 to 9 p.m. (Sunday through Thursday) for students going into Grades 7 through 12. The registration 
form will be ready soon - In the meantime, please keep this week in mind as you make your summer plans and help us to spread 
the word to anyone you know who may be interested!!! :) 

Momõs Group/Playgroup Morning 
 

The next Momôs Group/Playgroup morning is this 
Friday, March 2nd, from 9:00 until 10:00 a.m. in the 
lower level of St. Peter Catholic School! Please stop 
by, for any amount of time that you are able, for some 
coffee and conversation while the little ones play. 



FEBRUARY 25, 2018  Ǔ  SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

St. Peter  Actual  
Offertory Income 

Budgeted  
Offertory Income 

 
Over/(Under) Budget 

Last Week $1,544 $3,750 ($2,206) 

Year to Date $119,917 $123,305 ($3,388) 

St. Martin  Actual  
Offertory Income 

Budgeted  
Offertory Income 

 
Over/(Under) Budget 

Last Week $424 $1,548 ($1,124) 

Year to Date $56,381 $52,632 $3,749 

Stewardship Report 2/18/2018 

For your convenience, one time or regularly scheduled donations to St. Peterôs may be made 
online. To make a donation, simply go to www.saintpetersaintmartin.org, click on St. Peter Catholic 
Church, then click the ñGivingò tab on the upper right side of your screen and click ñOnline Givingò. 
Thank you for your continued support of St. Peter and St. Martin parishes. 

Religious Education News 
Our next Religious Education lesson is this Wednesday, February 

28th. Grades 1-8 meet from 6:15 to 7:25 p.m., and Grades 9 & 10 

meet from 7:30 to 8:55 p.m. Open Gym will be held beforehand from 

5:15 to 6:10 p.m. Please bring your donations for our 500 dollars and 

500 pounds Lenten Challenge to support the Catholic Near East Wel-

fare Association and Middleton Outreach Ministry!! 

St. Peter Fish Fry Dates 
 

March 16, 2018 (favorite 9x13 cake, group B works) 
March 30, 2018 (2 dozen cupcakes, group A works) 

 

For cleaning, we could use empty plastic ice cream buckets with    
handles. If you have any to donate, please drop them off at school. 

 

Work lists are available online at: saintpetersaintmartin.org.  

February/March Scrip Spotlight Business: �:�R�R�G�P�D�Q�¶�V�� 
 

Buy a $50 Woodmanôs Gift Card in February or March to be entered in a drawing for a $50      
Woodmanôs card! (1 entry for every $50 card value purchased!)   
 

Congratulations to Mary Laufenberg, winner of the January Scrip drawing. Mary is the winner of a 
$25 Kwik Trip card! 

 

Ways To Help 
 

Our 1st Annual St. Peter Church and School Benefit Dinner, scheduled for April 28th, is    
approaching quickly! This yearôs theme will be ñPlanting Seeds for Our Future.ò Along with the 
dinner, we will be holding a silent auction. We are requesting your participation in acquiring 
items for the auction. Potential ways you can do this: 
 

�x�� Solicit local area businesses (especially ones you frequent often!) and collect gift cards, 

product, and/or monetary donations from them. 

�x�� Offer your services (photography, house cleaning, babysitting, etc.) 

�x�� Offer tickets to sports events, weekend getaways (using your timeshare, lake home, etc.) 

�x�� Purchase items to fill a basket. Ideas: 

  ö Kids Activities/Crafts for a Rainy Day ö Outdoor Barbeque Items 
  ö Outdoor Kid Fun ö Gardening  ö Bird Lover Items 
  ö WI Badger ö Green Bay Packers ö Mallards/Brewers 
 

All items should be delivered to the school or parish office no later than March 9th. 
If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Ballweg (stephballweg@gmail.com or 
(608) 712-2557) or Bridget Yallaly (yallalybridget@gmail.com or (608) 515-3332). 

Rediscovering the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
We are excited to be hosting a Seat of Wisdom Diocesan Institute 
(SOWDI) class at St. Martinôs. The first session was held on Saturday, 
February 24th and the second session will be held on Saturday,      
April 14th, from 9:00 a.m. until Noon. The topic will be ñRediscovering 
the Sacred Heart of Jesusò with Marie Lins, the Associate Coordinator 
of Evangelization and Catechesis for the Diocese of Madison. This two
-part class, and other SOWDI offerings, are especially geared for 
adults wishing to learn more about the Faith, or gain credits for working 
toward catechist certification in the Diocese of Madison. All are warmly 
welcomed and encouraged to attend! For more information and to 
register, please visit:  https://madisondiocese.org/seatofwisdom. 

Youth Group News 
High School and Middle School Students - The next Youth Group 
event will be on Saturday, March 3rd, right after the 4:30 p.m. Mass at 
St. Peterôs!! Fr. Chris will be joining us for Q & A. As always, dinner will 
be provided, and weôll wrap up at 8:00 p.m. See you there!! :) 

If you have not yet registered, please do so online at  

https://stpeters-benefit-2018.eventbrite.com. 
Questions? Contact Julie Hornung at (608) 831-2005 

Diocese of Madison 
Annual Catholic Appeal 2018 

òWe Dare to Hopeó 
 

The theme for the 2018 Annual Catholic Appeal of the Diocese of 
Madison concentrates on Hope. We ask that God grant us the 
ability to put our hope in Him to allow us the capacity to love and 
care for those in our parishes, our diocese and the Church 
throughout the world. We ask that His grace make us even more 
generous in supporting those needs. 
 

Each pledge to the Annual Catholic Appeal supports diocesan 
ministries, education and services and assures a strong future for 
the Diocese of Madison and the people that it serves. This year 
each of us is asked to consider making a pledge, payable over 
five months. Your gift will help enable the diocese to reach its 
goal and provide grant opportunities for Catholic schools,      
religious ed programs and assisting distressed parishes in need. 
 

If you received your pledge form in the mail, please complete it 
and mail it back. Thank you for your prayerful consideration and 
generous response.  

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
The next Prayer Shawl Ministry Workshop will be held in the 
church connector at St. Peterôs from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m. on 
Wednesday, March 7. Anyone wishing to help knit or crochet is 
welcome! We look forward to seeing you there! 

Family Adoration and Fellowship Event 
This family-friendly prayer and song will begin at 6:00 p.m. this     
Thursday, March 1st, in St. Peter Church and will last for about 30 
minutes, followed by a potluck dinner and fellowship. All are welcome. 

Blessed Trinity Parish will serve a fish fry at St. Michaelõs in Dane on Friday, March 2. 


